
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT), in cooperation with the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA) is proposing improvements to State Highway 66 from Post Road east to the 
Oklahoma/Lincoln county line in Oklahoma County.  See enclosed figure of project area.  The proposed 
improvements consist of widening State Highway 66 to 4 lanes from Post Road east to the Coffee Creek 
bridge, and adding shoulders and resurfacing from the east approaches of the Soldier Creek bridge east to 
the Oklahoma/Lincoln county line.  The purpose of the project is to address the issue of congestion 
caused by increasing traffic and improve safety.  
 
A public meeting to present initial project information and receive public input will be held on  
July 26, 2011 at 6:00 PM in the Arcadia Community Center, 312 E. 5th Street, Arcadia, Oklahoma 73007.  
The meeting will include a presentation about the proposed improvements to State Highway 66 including 
why the improvements are needed, the type of improvements proposed, and the expected impacts to 
motorists and the surrounding community. The purpose of the meeting is to obtain information from the 
public to further assist in the identification of critical social, economic and environmental effects that may 
result from the project.   
 
If you require special accommodations for the meeting, please direct your request Craig Moody, ODOT 
Public Involvement Specialist, at 200 NE 21st, Oklahoma City, OK 73105, (405) 522-1465 or 
cmoody@odot.org at least three (3) working days in advance of the meeting date. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding the project, please contact Nancy Ashton, Environmental 
Project Manager at (405)521-2676 or nashton@odot.org. 
 
 


